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PROCEEDINGS OF THE DODGE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

Regular meeting of the Dodge County Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Missel at 9:00 A.M. on Wednesday, August 16, 2017 in the Board Room of Courthouse, Fremont, Nebraska with the following members present:  Strand, George, Weddle, Beam and Missel.  Absent:  Saalfeld and Osborn.  Prior to roll call, Chairman Missel announced the meeting to be an open public meeting and that the current open meeting laws were available for anyone’s review.  (Under approval of the agenda, the County Board received an e-mail from County Supervisor Osborn announcing his resignation, effective August 3, 2017.  That was why he was not in attendance at today’s meeting.  The County Board will operate on a six member board until Mr. Osborn’s successor is appointed.)


The Board unanimously declared the meeting legally convened.


The Board unanimously approved the agenda as printed; received and placed on file various county officials’ reports, correspondence from Spectrum regarding programming changes, e-mailed correspondence from former County Supervisor Gary Osborn announcing his resignation on the County Board effective August 3, 2017,  NIRMA Safety Shorts for August and notice of Colfax County Planning Commission to hear request for an extraction conditional use application for excavation of material to be used in construction of the Highway 91 Project; and received and referred to the Finance Committee preliminary levy allocation requests from Snyder Rural Fire District and Elkhorn Township and Region 6 Behavioral Healthcare county match requirement for Dodge County in the amount of $88,592 for fiscal year 2017-2018.


The Board unanimously, with Beam abstaining, approved the minutes of the August 2, 2017 meeting as printed.

At 9:05 A.M., the Board recessed as a Board of Supervisors and convened as a Board of Corrections.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll, all members being present except for Supervisor Saalfeld.

Under any items of discussion, the County Board and County Attorney Glass discussed issues involving two recent deaths of prisoners in the jail system.  Both deaths require a grand jury investigation.  

At 9:08 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Corrections until Wednesday, August 30, 2017 at 9:05 A.M.


Immediately thereafter, the Board reconvened as a Board of Supervisors.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor Saalfeld.

The Board unanimously approved the wage and hour claims as submitted in the amount of $186,140.27.

The Board unanimously approved the financial claims as submitted in the amount of $414,551.16.

The Board unanimously received a letter from County Clerk Mytty announcing no written protests were filed regarding the renewal of The Tow Line Company’s liquor license and passed a motion recommending approval of the license to the State Liquor Commission.


The Board unanimously received informal computer and server bids from County Treasurer Dill from Right Tech Computer Solutions (2 options) one in the amount of $27,565.12 and the other in the amount of $32,446.45, from Nye Technology/Paragon Computer Solutions in the amount of $$28,703.68, and from Integrated Solutions in the amount of $42,910 and passed a motion awarding the bid to the lowest bidder, Right Tech Computer Solutions on their option #1, which excluded upgrading Microsoft Office, in the amount of $27,565.12.  
 
The Board unanimously received, approved and authorized the Chairman to sign an “Addendum to Subscription Agreement” between Lyman-Richey Corporation and The Papio Missouri River NRD and Cass, Dodge, Douglas, Sarpy and Saunders Counties to allow spraying by our noxious weed superintendent.

Committee Report – Supervisor Strand commented the Road & Bridge Committee has hired a new Highway Superintendent, Scott Hubbert from Richardson County, Falls City, Nebraska.  Anticipated start date will be the Tuesday or Wednesday after Labor Day.

Committee Report – Supervisor George commented the first run of the proposed budget has been prepared.  More will be known once closer to the final valuation being certified by the County Assessor. 

Committee Report – Chairman Missel reported on a meeting he and Supervisor George attended with the CORP and representatives of Lower Platte North NRD, Fremont and Inglewood to further discuss the dike situation and flood control options.  He said there is Ferra, an engineering firm that they are looking into for water flow studies.  Supervisor George commented new flood maps will be out in 2024.

Committee Report – Chairman Missel reported the NACO Regional meeting will be held in Columbus on Friday, September 15th.

LeaAnn Quist from Great Plains Communications was present to request a non-exclusive video contract with the county in the North Bend area.  She explained they need approval from Dodge County thru a franchise agreement allowing them to provide cable TV over fiber-optic cable to Riverview Shores.  The agreement will be reviewed by the County Attorney and will be placed on the agenda for the next meeting for consideration.


The Board unanimously approved and authorized the Chairman to sign a Resolution setting the final levy allocations for 2017 to political subdivisions subject to the county’s levy authority as follows:  Fire Districts at a levy of 4.8 cents per $100 of valuation, Townships at a levy of 9.7225 cents per $100 of valuation, Agricultural Society at a levy of .23875 per $100 of valuation and Historical Society at a levy of .23875 cents per $100 of valuation.  


The Board unanimously passed a motion reappointing Vernon Brandert to the Board of Adjustment for another three-year term expiring August 31, 2020.


The Board unanimously approved a request from County Supervisor Beam to proceed with his plans to commemorate the 100 Year Anniversary of the Dodge County Courthouse.  Supervisor Beam explained his proposal includes art displays in the courthouse with an open house scheduled sometime the end of September.
Supervisor Beam commented he has asked to table any discussion and action on internet and phone services with various providers.
At 9:50 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go into closed session to discuss general assistance claims for the month of July 2017.
At 10:03 A.M., the Board unanimously passed a motion to go back into open session from the discussion of the claims.   No action was needed on any of the claims.

At 10:04 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Supervisors until Wednesday, August 30, 2017 at 9:00 A.M.  
Immediately thereafter, the Board convened as a Board of Equalization.  Chairman Missel dispensed with roll all members being present except for Supervisor Saalfeld.
The Board unanimously received and placed on file a copy of a Summons from Don L. Clarke regarding protested 2016 valuations of real property.

The Board unanimously accepted the recommendation of the County Assessor and approved and authorized the County Clerk to mail a 2017 Notice of Valuation Change to the Village of Dodge on parcel #270078071.

At 10:09 A.M., Chairman Missel adjourned the Board as a Board of Equalization until 10:00 A.M. on Wednesday, August 30, 2017.







Fred Mytty








Dodge County Clerk

1. County Officials’ Reports

a) County Clerk: (July 2017) 12a.pdf
i) Marriage Licenses


$675.00

ii) Copies



$532.00

iii) Miscellaneous Fees

      $40,800.94

b) Clerk of District Court: (July 2017)        $2,875.46 12b.pdf
c) Register of Deeds: (July 2017) 12c.pdf
i) Preservation Fund


 
 $1,975.50

ii) General Fees

                     $12,110.50

iii) Documentary Stamps

            $6,089.89

iv) Copies



               $534.75

v) Interest



                   $2.92
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